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Greetings from Deputy Associate Commissioner for External Affairs

Dear Colleague:

Social Security is with you through life's journey, and that includes our outreach to groups and organizations. A
Associate Commissioner for External Affairs, | want to say hello and tell you that | will now be your liaison wit
agency initiatives and outreach. We have many exciting communications initiatives on the horizon, and your co
invaluable as we put them into action. So mark your calendars for:

» Women's Financial Check-up - March 2017
* National Social Security Month - April 2017
National Disability Forum - April 5, 2017

Thank you for helping Social Security secure today and tomorrow, and for everything you do on behalf of the p
Sincerely,

Maria Artista-Cuchna

Deputy Associate Commissioner
for External Affairs

(T) 410-965-1804

@SSAOutreach

LinkedIn

Help secure your today and tomorrow. Open a my Social Security account today at www.socialsecurity

For the latest Social Security News, check out the latest edition of the Social Security Upd

Stay Connected with Social Security:

myRA makes saving for retirement easy.
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If you would rather not receive future communications from Social Security Administration, let us know by clicking
Social Security Administration, 3409 Annex 6401 Security Boulevard, Baltimore, MD 21235 United States
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